
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
06.07.23 
 
Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 
Further to the news sway information about sports day and sports week, I just wanted to update you on a few 
logistics for the week. 
 
Sports Week 
From the 10th to the 14th July the children will be taking part in our annual sports week. We have a range of sporting 
activities for them to take part in. I have listed these below for you. At the moment, the weather forecast is showing 
showers all week. Some of these activities will be outside so it would be really useful if you could send in spare 
clothes and trainers/wellies/shoes that week in case the children get wet. 
 
Monday 10th July – Dragonball – Year 1 and 2, Tri-golf – Reception and Year 1 
Tuesday 11th July – Fencing – Year 2 
Wednesday 12th July – Mini Warriors – Year 1 and 2, Ninja Warriors – Rec, Year 1 and Year 2 
Thursday 13th July – Ultimate Frisbee – Year 1 and 2, Kidz fit health and fitness workshop – Rec, Year 1 and Year 2 
Friday 14th July – Parachute games – Rec and Year 1, Skipping – Rec, Year 1 and Year 2. 
 
Sports Day – Tuesday 11th July 
Sports day will approximately start at 11am on the field on Tuesday 11th July. Please make sure that you are on time 
to the event so that we start on time. The children will be making their way out onto the field at 10.45am on the 
Tuesday and once in place, we will open the green EYFS gates for parents to join their children at 10.50am. The gates 
will be shut at 11am in order for the event to start.  
 
The Sports day will roughly take around 1 hour and 15 minutes. Once the sports day has finished, we do invite 
parents to stay for a family picnic on the field. We will be taking the children back into school to collect their lunches, 
but we will be back out by 12.30pm. This will also give you time to move and set up your own picnic areas on the 
field. We should then be finished by 1.15pm when the children will return to their classes before parents leave the 
field. 
 
If you have children in Year 2, please make sure that you set up your picnics at the bottom of the field towards the 
park. Year 1, we ask that you set up in the middle of the field and then Reception towards the top of the field by 
their outside area. This will really help us to ensure we know what areas we have each year group in and so we can 
smoothly collect them at the end of the picnic to take them back inside. If you have siblings in other year groups, 
please set up in the younger sibling’s area and we can bring the older sibling over to you. 
 
If you have ordered a school dinner for your child on that day, we have changed this to a packed lunch for them. Of 
course, you are more than welcome to bring along a packed lunch for them or extras if you want. We are keeping an 
eye of the weather forecast and if we need to change the day, some of the events or details, we will let you know as 
soon as possible. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Mrs Rushen-Gough 
Principal 
Grange Infant School 


